
Sturbridge Trails Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

 

Date: 12/8/11 

Location: Center School Office Building, 2nd Floor Conference Room 

Attendees: Doug Quigley (DQ), Richard Paradise (RP), Brandon Goodwin (BG) 

Associate Attendees: Tom Chamberland (TC), Louie Berthiaume (LB), Meg Germain (MG) 

Absent: Randy Redetzke (RR) (Chairman), Pat McGarrah (PM), Fritz Reeves (FR), Dave Vadenais 

(DV) 

Other Guests: David Barnicle, Dave Peterkin 

 

 Call to order 6:02 pm 

 Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm 

 

Agenda 

1. Call to order & quorum check 

2. Approval of meeting minutes for Oct 13, 2011 (DQ), and November 10, 2011 (MG) 

3. Conflict of Interest Law 

4. Welcome to Meg Germain 

5. Tree clearing update 

6. Count the rings contest 

7. Bridge 7 update 

8. Hamant Brook culvert removal update 

9. Trolley Line culvert update (TC) 

10. Bog Bridge approach plan 

11. Trolley Line grant closeout (RR) 

12. FY2013 funding requests planning 

13. HPP TEA Grant Update 

14. Conservation Agent Items 

15. Recreational Trails Master Plan Steering Committee (RTMPSC) Report (T C) 



16. New Business 

17. Next meeting 

 

 

6:03 

Approval of meeting minutes for Oct 13, 2011 (DQ), and November 10, 2011 (MG) – The Oct. minutes 

where accepted. For the Nov. meeting minutes Richard Paradise is listed as an associate member, MG 

will correct this. The Nov. minutes were approved with this change.  

6:05 

FY2013 Funding Requests-  

TC stated that the budget forms where sent out and the deadline has passed for budget decisions. TC 

and RR put in a request for $1,500 dollars for building a gravel parking lot for the Leadmine property 

near the kiosk off Old Sturbridge Rd. No easement is in place, however, TC is hoping for an easement 

from OSV to build a parking lot by Feb.  This could be funded by CPC. The other item is $4,500 dollars to 

pave the parking lot apron for the Hein’s Farm and also an apron for the Trolley Trail Parking lot. On the 

conservation agent side, they have applied for a part-time position of 20 hours for a trails coordinator. 

Last item – Erin and Leslie did meet with Jean Joel, the town accountant and they have a detailed 

account of all the monies in the trails committee account. There is plenty of money already available to 

do projects next year. An executive decision was made by RR on these items. A motion was made by BG 

to support the budget decisions made by RR and TC, the motion was seconded by DQ and passed by the 

committee.  Vote: 3/0  

6:16 

Conflict of Interest Law- 

BG, RP and PG need to complete the online course.  

6:17 

The committee welcomes Meg Germain  

6:18  

Tree clearing – 

West ridge trail still needs to be cleared.  A trail on the Stallion Hill property needs to cleared; Erin is 

making submittals with FEMA to get the money to clear this trail. FEMA did approve a lump sum bid to 

clean the ball field and the road to the ball field.  TC does something need to be scheduled to clear the 

west ridge trail.  



6:19 

DCR grant to complete trolley trail - 

TC was trying to meet with Keith but could not because of the rain, however he will be meeting with him 

soon. The Brimfield section from Holland Rd. to the river is ready for fine gravel.  

6:21 

Recreational Trails Master Plan Steering Committee (RTMPSC)- 

The RTMPSC had a good turnout at the last meeting. However, the morning session done with the 

stakeholders was very poorly attended. Only two representatives were present. TC will be at the 

selectman’s meeting, this coming Monday, to formally release the survey. Erin is in touch with First 

Class, who the website, and is working to post a link to the survey on the front page of the town’s 

website. The survey will officially be released on Monday and will be available to fill out till the 20th of 

January. The RTMPSC will not meet in December; the next meeting will be at the end of January when 

the survey results should be available. Scott will be counting the results. Committee members are 

encouraged to pass the survey on to friends to fill out.   The survey can be viewed at the end of this 

document or can be found online:  http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/sturbridgetrailsurvey 

6:27 

Conservation agent items -  

Erin will be going out tomorrow to do final measurements with Leslie to make sure they meet 

requirements.  The conservation committee will hold a meeting in January in which permission will be 

given for us to build crossing D & C and bridge 8.  

6:30 

Count the rings contest - 

This contest is still open. David Barnicle noted that there were a series of e-mails between the chairman 

of the Board of Selectman and concerned citizens about having the Decorate-a-Tree contest during 

hunting session when hunting is allowed on the 197 property where some of the trees are located. The 

pond loop trail, where some of the trees are, is not on hunting property because of its proximity to the 

road. David barnacle will check to see how many people have submitted entries for the Count-the-rings 

contest. 

6:35 

Bridge 7 update – 

TC is asking Louie if screws need to be added to the bridge, undetermined at this time.  

6:36 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/sturbridgetrailsurvey


Hamant brook culvert removal update - 

Greg has not had a chance to get to this. 

6:37 

Trolley Line culvert update –  

This project will be pushed up to next year.  

6:38 

Bog bridge approach plan - 

RP is going to try to stage some gravel. However, the committee will wait till spring to see if the bridge 

needs to be extended. Finishing the fine gravel to the pond loop trail will wait till spring as well. 

6:39 

Trolley trail grant closeout - 

TC states that this grant is closed out and the work is done. 

6:40 

HPP TEA grant update - 

The plans are almost at the 25% planning stage, the will be submitted by the end of the month. Mass 

Highway need to look at the plans to agree to the progress, then a public hearing needs to be scheduled.  

The plans include a redesign of the Farquhar Rd. junction; the design should not have any environmental 

issues.  

6:43 

New business -  

-David Barnicle – Are there any amendments that the conservation committee needs to approve for the 

Trails committee, i.e. adding a bridge, etc.? The committee agrees that we have all the amendments in 

place with the conservation committee to move forward with work for the coming year. 

-Scott Young needs a copy of the work done by the WPI students on the Riverlands for approval.  

-National Trails day – This is the first sat in June. GTTB is looking to run a Family Fun day at Westville. 

Brimfield will be in shape to open a 1.7 section of the grand trunk trail in time for June. Only cosmetic 

work needs to be done at this point.  

-David Barnicle proposed adding “Old Business” to the agenda.  



-MG is going to add the Meeting minutes to the website. Brandon is going to e-mail RR regarding this. 

MG will then follow up Tom for a good time to use his office computer. 

-The Chairman of the Board is going to review the proposal for trail signs at Monday’s meeting. 

-David Barnicle wants to extend a thank you to the whole Committee for all the work they did this past 

year. 

 

 

 

Thank you for participating in this survey designed to help guide the trail planning for the town of 
Sturbridge. This survey should take 5-8 minutes.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


